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PEOPLETON PARISH COUNCIL


Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on Wednesday 13th January 2021 at 7.30pm remotely via zoom
1. Smart water: A presentation was given by Inspector Ram Aston on Smart water for the Parish Council to consider the roll out of the asset marking initiative within the village. A £25 package can be purchased by the Parish Council per household with a discount to approximately £6 each. Either 80, 90 or 100% of households can be purchased for and once 70% of properties are enrolled on the scheme signage is provided free of charge to deter thefts in the village. The Parish Council agreed to consider the scheme at the next meeting.
2. Members and Officers present: Cllrs Mason (Chair), Phillips, Bailey, Smith, Wall, Hennerley, CC Adams, DC Robinson. Four members of the public attended.
3. Apologies: None
4. Declarations of Interest:
a) Register of Interests: Councillors are reminded of the need to update their register of interests.

b) To declare any Disclosable Pecuniary Interests in terms on the agenda and their nature
c) To declare any Other Disclosable Interests in items on the agenda and their nature

d) Written requests for the council to grant a dispensation (S33 of the Localism Act 2011) are to be with the clerk at least for clear days prior to a meeting.
Councillors who have declared a Disclosable Pecuniary Interest, or an Other Disclosable Interest which falls within the terms of paragraph 12(4) (b) of the code of conduct, must leave the room for the relevant items.

5. Co-Option: Two new members were co-opted on to the Parish Council at the meeting, Mr Paul Darby and Mrs Andrea Whittingham as proposed by Cllr Mason and seconded by Cllr’s Wall and Phillips.
6. Minutes: The minutes of the Parish Council meeting November 2020 were approved as true and correct.
7. District Councillors report: 
I would like to take this opportunity to wish you and all our residents a 'Happier & Safe New Year for 2021.'  Hopefully the role out of vaccines is now a top priority and I know of many who have already had their first dose or have appointments in place in the near future. There is light at the end of the tunnel but as we are seeing, the logistics involved will take some time.

The bad weather has tested our Emergency services further recently with flooding and then snow and ice. Parts of Wychavon experienced internal flooding but I am not aware of any flooded households in Peopleton but please let me know if anyone was adversely affected. 

Wychavon have announced that free parking in all Wychavon car parks will now continue until the end of January.

With COVID numbers rapidly increasing nationally including Wychavon the advice from Public Health Worcestershire is to continue to follow social distancing, wear a mask, wash hands and limit contacts and leaving your home. Please stay safe and encourage others to follow these guidelines which are the best way to fight this new variant of this disease which seems to spread more easily.

I have attached the latest guidance from Wychavon.   Also please find a brief summary of some highlights of some good results achieved by the District throughout the last year which is particularly noteworthy in such unprecedented times. ​
8. County Councillors report:
Covid 19 cases in Worcestershire are starting to plateau with the exception of Worcester and there is the staff ready to safely vaccinate 1500 a day but currently there are not enough of the vaccines coming through the system. The ‘Here to help’ website is still active, and Cllr Adams urged people to both support the NHS currently and the elderly and isolated residents within the community that might need extra support.

Cllr Adams informed that he will not be standing for County Councillor at the next election in May, however he has enjoyed the Peopleton meetings and will continue to represent Peopleton through the Parish Lands. Cllr Wall thanked Cllr Adams for his support for over 15 years and how much he has helped the community especially during the time of flooding and supported the village in gaining the flood alleviation scheme introduced to better the village. His thanks were echoed by all Cllrs present.
9. Planning: The following applications were considered and no objections were raised:
	20/02723/ADV
	Crown Inn Main Street Peopleton Pershore WR10 2EE
	SIGN A - 3 x New sets of signwritten housename detailand logo direct to building. SIGN B - 1 x New double sided pictorial sign to existing post and gibbet. New linolites to illuminate. SIGN C - 9 x New LED floodlights SIGN E - 1 x New double sided, double legged car park directional sign SIGN F - 1 x New car park disclaimer sign
	No objections

	20/02724/LB
	Crown Inn Main Street Peopleton Pershore WR10 2EE
	Erection of illuminated and non-illuminated signs to the exterior of the building
	No objections


10. Progress reports: 

a) Chairman’s 
There has been 250 covid 19 restriction leaflets ordered for distribution within the village and Cllr Mason reported back on attending the Calc AGM and enforcement meeting and the meeting on the proposed development at Throckmorton.

b) Village Trust 
No bookings can currently take place due to lockdown however the planned electrical works are nearly finished which were funded by NHB monies. Clerk noted that Wychavon had transferred the funds already into the Parish accounts.       
c) Village shop 
The shop had a successful year in 2020 financially and Cllr Mason wanted to express thanks to Shirley Williams who is leaving the Management Committee after a long period of managing the financial accounts for the shop and has made a great effort in doing so.
d) PACT     
Nothing to report from the Police however the Clerk noted that hare coursing was currently popular in the surrounding villages and for landowners to be aware and report to Police any incidents that might occur.
e) Lengthsman

Nothing to report

f) Footpaths

Nothing to report

g) Highways & Byways issues
Highways attended to inspect a road repair last week but only some of the works are to be carried out not the full problem. Cllr Bailey highlighted the sunken manhole cover which has still not been repaired- Clerk to chase.

County Council has responded to requests from the Parish Council for a temporary road closure on Green Lane for the winter months but this is currently not possible due to legal reasons.

h) Flooding 
No major problems after recent heavy rainfall before Christmas which is pleasing that the flood alleviation scheme is working.
A reminder for residents to keep the ditches clear goes out again in the next e-newsletter.

Removing the weir as another option to reduce flooding was considered with BWB but it was not thought that it was worth investigating this further currently as would not make any significant difference.
11. Finance
a) Update on the budget/ Bank balance as of January 2021
Treasurers Account        £16,136.90
Business Instant Account   £8,340.21
b) The following payments were approved for the Clerk to pay-
	Lengthsman October
	£42 cheque 870

	Lengthsman November
	£198 cheque 871

	Lengthsman December
	£210

	Clerks salary
	£493.82

	Clerks expenses
	£38.29

	PATA Payroll
	£13.00

	PATA Payroll
	£12.75

	Worcester Wheels (community bus)
	£250.00

	Pershore Volunteer Centre
	£40

	
	


c) The budget was agreed by all Councillors for 2021/2022 for submission to Wychavon. It was agreed to set the precept at £8,627 which results in a 0.16% decrease in Band D levy for 2021-22 from £33.53 in 2020 to £33.48 for 2021/2022
12. Village Bus services
The scheme was previously funded October to December 2020 and it was agreed at a Parish Council committee meeting to contribute £250 towards sustaining the scheme until Easter. This was in addition to funding from Drakes Broughton Parish Council, CCllr Adams funding and County Council transport funds. From Easter it was then hoped that the County Council would consider the route in future timetables , however this timescale now looks unlikely due to delay with the pandemic.

It was also agreed to suspend the Worcester service during the current lockdown due to little or no demand for travel to Worcester and revaluate in one month. The Pershore service will continue to run as long as there is at least 3 passengers, if not then any passengers will be offered the car share scheme as a mode of transport instead.

Cllr Mason thanked Cllr Adams for all of his support with the community bus scheme and that of Madeleine Sumners at County Council
13. Biodiversity
Tracy Genever attended the meeting to share that a survey had been conducted within the village and a wildlife group had been set up for Peopleton with 61 members. It was discovered that although some efforts were currently being taken, future priorities are to pant more plants, flowers and trees, make more water habitats available and protect the Bowbrook from pollution and litter. Their aim is to promote awareness locally to induce community action and there are monthly themes to go alongside this such as February -Bird and bat boxes. The Parish Council welcomed the group and offered the support of the Parish Council where needed.
14. Enforcement Update

Cllr Robinson reported that enforcement are aware of the new track at Stone Arrow Farm and are monitoring.
15. Correspondence for Information:
An email was received from Mr Brace with regards the green Lane to barrels bridge and this is to be forwarded to the highways department at County Council, Clerk to also respond to Mr Brace.

An email was received from Mrs Dale with regards to vehicles parking on pavements and it was agreed that this was a problem sometimes in the village. A reminder had been placed in the newsletter before Christmas to residents and this will be followed up again in the forthcoming edition.
16. Future agenda items and reports: Councillors may use this opportunity to report minor matters of information not included elsewhere on the agenda and to raise items for future agendas
Smart water
17. Date of next meeting: To confirm the date of the next meeting as Wednesday 10th March 2021 at 7.30pm via zoom
Signed ……………..
Dated…………………
Future meetings
March        10/03/21

May          12/05/21

July          14/07/21

AIDE MEMOIR NOT TO BE DISPLAYED ON NOTICEBOARD
A parishioner raised the issue that the Church is finding things harder financially within the pandemic and one cost they have currently is the website. It was suggested that if the Parish Council agreed whether the Church could join the Peopleton village website and share the costs instead. The Parish Council agreed that this is a good idea if the Church wanted to proceed
Public Question Time


The time allocated is at the discretion of the council/chairman. Residents are invited to give their views and question the parish council on issues on this agenda or raise issues for future consideration at the discretion of the chairman. Members of the public may not take part in the parish council meeting itself. This period is not part of the formal meeting; brief notes will be appended to the minutes as an aide memoire.
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